
Thursday - March 27 

 

If you believe, you will receive whatever you ask for in prayer. Matthew 

21:22 

 

I have always prayed and had faith in God, and He always answered my  

prayers. In Sunday School class we discussed Adam Hamilton’s book 

“The  Message of Jesus.” He said, “I talk to God in the morning, 

throughout the day, and at night.” 

 

As I reflect on the 200th year of Powell United Methodist Church, I was  

deeply touched by the stories at our “Sharing Our Story: A Gathering of  

History and Memories” event. I am so grateful for what a few did 200 

years ago. We have what we have today in our church because of what 

they did. They prayed for our church then and for the future of our 

church and had a strong faith in God that he would answer their prayers. 

 

Prayer keeps us going when we talk to God throughout the day as Adam 

Hamilton does, and we must not just pray for ourselves but pray for our 

church and the future of our church, for those who will be here in  

another 100 and 200 years. 

 

Carol Patitu 

 

Prayer: Dear God, the most important thing that we need for the  

celebration of our 200th year of our congregation is prayer. I thank you 

for our past members who built the foundation that we now enjoy. I pray 

for each of our church members and their families as we work on the 

events throughout the year to celebrate our 200th year anniversary. I pray 

for much success for our church for those who will be here in 100 and 

200 years from now. Amen. 


